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Ruru have been working hard on building up a TEAM culture so far in Term 1. This has included many 
opportunities to collaborate with each other in a range of learning activities and contexts. The importance of 
being able to work together, communicate effectively and support each other will not just help the students at 
school, but also in their lives which is an important part of our programme in Year 7-8. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Making connections with our beautiful surroundings! Ruru were lucky enough to spend time with Helen from 
Manawahe Eco Trust earlier in the term. By building the relationship with Manawahe Eco Trust, the students 
also build a greater relationship with the surrounding environment we have here at Otakiri School. They are the 



future Kaitiaki of our land so the more we can get out and learn about how to maintain and sustain our 
environment, then more and more Otakiri students can enjoy this wonderful place for many years to come! 
 

 

Integrating the learning!  
Ruru have been working hard for the last week on the Young Ocean Explorers project. Although many of the 
contexts are based in the Hauraki Gulf, the students are beginning to make connections to our own 
surrounding oceans, rivers and lakes!  
Here we can see Ruru students measuring how big a Bryde's Whale is! A mixture of science, mathematics and 
oral language through the discussions the students were having. We also found out that a grown Bryde's 
Whale was about 10 Hunterôs or 9 Mollyôs!! 
 

 

Otakiri School Community Picnic 

All students and their families are warmly welcome to a beginning of the school year BBQ to be held 

on Thursday the 11th March. Bring your family and your picnic anytime from 5:30pm. There will be a 

sausage sizzle and ice block provided. 

This is an opportunity to come along, have some fun, connect with other families, and chat with the 

staff and Board of Trustees. 

Put this date in your diaries, weôd love to see you there.  

Please return the slip below to the office so we have an idea of numbers. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Photos from the Duathlon/Triathlon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dates and Reminders 

 
5th March ï School Assembly 9am; 19th March ï Assembly 9am; 25th March ï Top School; 6th April ï Easter Tuesday, NO SCHOOL;  

16th April ï School Assembly 9am; 16th April ï Last day of term 1; 3rd May ï First Day of Term 2 

Newsletter by e-mail contact office@otakiri.school.nz. Website: www.otakiri.school.nz 
School account number for payments: 12 3253 0069149 00 

Beginning next Monday, the 1st March, our school will be offering breakfast for any child who would like to 
attend our Kickstart Breakfast Club. 
Our school has partnered with Kickstart, Sanitarium, Fonterra and MSD to have breakfast available daily for 
our students. 
A simple breakfast of Weetbix and milk will be available in the library Monday to Friday between 8.30 and 
8.50 am. Students do not need any permission to attend and can attend as regularly as they would like. 
As this is a new initiative, we will monitor our systems and review how it is working later in Term 1. We will 
keep you up to date with any changes as they take place. 
Thank you to all the sponsors for providing this Kai!!! 
 


